
Dear Leaders, 

What a year 2023 was for The Woods! The camp was rented 30 times for a total of 78 days. 
2024 is starting out even better! With that being said, we have several service opportunities 
scheduled for 2024.  

May 11th will be a workday for Boys Statewide Campout from 9-noon with lunch being 
provided. After lunch, you may work on your own campsites. Please let Todd or Van know 
by May 3rd how many will be coming from your group so we can plan for food. 

June 7th-8th we will be re-shingling the Norm Klaassen Center and doing a few other 
projects. Food and housing will be provided. Please let Van or Todd  know by May 17th who 
you have coming so he can assign jobs and plan for food. 

June 14th-15th will be our back-up shingling weekend if we are rained out on June 7th-8th. We 
will also have other projects to do this weekend if the shingling is already completed. 

September 14th will be a workday to prepare for Girls Statewide Campout from 9-noon with 
lunch being provided. After lunch, groups may work on their own campsites. Please let 
Todd or Van know by September 6th if you are planning to attend this workday. 

Please block your calendar for the days you are able to help at the camp. If you are an FCF 
member, your time served counts towards the missions’ category of Trappers Brigade.   

Thank you for your continued support of The Woods at Lake Placid! Without your 
commitment, we would not be where we are today!!! 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Todd & Van 

 

 


